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	Summary of meeting

	Promote access in the community working group

	Date:
	8 October 2014
	Time:
	9:00 am – DPOs only
10:00 am to 1:00 pm – All

	Venue:
	Kingsgate Hotel, Hawkestone Street, Thorndon, Wellington

	Attendees:
	Government agencies:

· Office for Disability Issues: Megan McCoy, Paul Dickey (Chair)
· Ministry of Social Development: Georgina Muir 
· Ministry of Transport: Jemima de Lacey, Viviane Maguire
· New Zealand Transport Agency: Michelle McCormick
· Ministry of Health: Diane Owenga and Barbara Crawford

· Ministry for Culture and Heritage: Sara Mitchell

Disabled People’s Organisations:

· Deafblind: Merv Cox (supported by Cheryl and runners)
· People First: Jodie Turner (supported by People First)
· Deaf Aotearoa: Kellye Bensley

· Blind Citizens: Clive Lansink
· Ngati Kapo: Victor West

· Disabled Persons Assembly: Brendon Murray
Advisors:

· Barrier Free Trust: Lorraine Guthrie

· Local Government New Zealand: Mike Reid

NZSL interpreters: Elinor Cuttiford and Alisha Davidson

	Apologies:
	Auckland Disability Law: Neera Jain

CCS Disability Action: Pete Wilson

Lifetime Design Ltd: Stew Sexton

Balance: Leo McInytre 

Ministry of Justice: Graham Bussell
Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment: Duncan Joiner
Ministry of Social Development: Anne Hawker

Ministry of Transport: Kevin Eames
New Zealand Transport Agency: Helen Chapman


1.
Pre-meeting of DPOs

1.1 Disabled People’s Organisations met by themselves immediately before this meeting started. Jodie presented feedback reflecting on the experiences so far. Jodie said that they were ok with how the codesign process was working out.

2. 
Introduction

2.1 Paul began by noting that bad weather had prevented some representatives from attending the meeting. 

2.2 Paul introduced the agenda for this third working group meeting by reflecting on what has been happening over the last two months. The Disability Action Plan is a key opportunity to progress change that delivers the four shared results. 

2.3 The challenge is to evolve how we work together, and sustain a constructive partnership that adds value by our working together. While also recognising we have our roles as government agencies, advocates or service providers.

2.4 Paul noted that the terms of reference for the working groups is finalised, with changes made following feedback at the last two meetings. It will soon be published on the Office for Disability Issues website.

This meeting aims to achieve two things

2.5 The focus of this meeting is:

1 existing actions - update on progress

1 new actions - feedback on the draft scopes. 

2.6 The new actions will be further discussed at the 21 October interim governance meeting of Disabled People’s Organisations and government agencies. 
2.7 If there is no agreement on the actions’ scopes, the DPOs can provide separate advice to the governance meeting. 
2.8 We aim to get final approval of new actions at the following governance meeting on 21 November. This means that implementation will start from December.

2.9 The Office for Disability Issues will then begin its monitoring of progress against all actions. A report will be provided to each governance meeting. 

Making the meeting work for everyone
2.10 Ground rules for the meeting were stated to ensure all representatives could participate:

1 Raise your hand, if you have something to say.
1 Paul will choose who speaks, and the order of speaking.
1 One person speaks at a time. 

1 Speak normally, don’t rush. 

1 Speak plainly, and avoid using acronyms or jargon words. 

1 If anyone does not understand something, feel free to ask a question. 

1 Everyone must use the microphone. Hold it close to your mouth like you are going to lick an ice cream. 

1 Don’t turn the microphone off. The runners will hand it to you and take it back.
1 Say your name every time you speak. This is for Merv, so that he knows who is speaking. 
3.
Review of last meeting on 8 August 2014
3.1 Paul asked if anyone had any feedback on the draft summary of discussion from the previous meeting. Otherwise, comments needed to be emailed in. The final version will be published on the ODI website. 
4.
Existing actions – update on progress

Action 11 B: Development of a national data standard (Ministry of Justice)

4.1 Paul updated that a scoping paper had been sent by the Ministry of Justice around the DPOs for feedback. Further work is being done to incorporate feedback and clarify what the action will do.

Action 11 C: Increase access to health services (Ministry of Health)
4.2 Diane updated that this action will initially have a focus on people with intellectual disabilities. A project working group has been formed, and DPOs have been involved. 
Action 12 B: Review of the building accessibility regulatory system (Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment and Office for Disability Issues)

4.3 Paul updated that work on finalising the scoping phase leading up to the development of a long-term plan of actions is underway. In addition, a universal design discussion document in the context of building accessibility has been commissioned to inform the work. By the end of 2014, the scoping phase plan and discussion document will be discussed with the Review’s Access Reference Group. 
Ministry for Culture and Heritage

4.4 Sara talked about  the work of the Ministry for Culture and Heritage, including overseeing the funding by NZ on Air of captioning on television, exploring the feasibility of introducing the Australian companion card scheme into New Zealand, and ensuring heritage sites are accessible. 
5.
New actions – discussion on draft scopes

5.1 Paul said that the draft action scopes will be revised following feedback from this meeting. There will be an opportunity for further feedback at the interim governance meeting on 21 October, which will decide whether to agree on the draft scopes or not. Final decisions will be made by the governance meeting on 21 November.  

11 A: Increase accessibility of information across government agencies (Office for Disability Issues)

5.2 Paul outlined the ambition of this action. There was discussion on how the action would be applied, further references to be linked with, and the need to consider prioritising which communications must be accessible with the intention to increase the range of accessible communications over time. 

5.3 Jodie suggested that People First have a good guide of how to make information accessible. There may be other similar guides that can be brought together through work on the action.
12 A: Understand the issues with accessibility for disabled people of transport services (Ministry of Transport and New Zealand Transport Agency)

5.4 DPOs expressed their appreciation that the Ministry of Transport and the New Zealand Transport Agency have taken their comments on board in the draft scope development. There was discussion over the breadth of the scope and whether it covers all components of a person’s journey. 

5.5 The involvement of the Ministry of Education in this action was encouraged. 
5.6 Jodie mentioned work that she is involved with in Tauranga looking at people’s experiences with using bus services. 

13 A: DPOs to complete a stocktake on disabled people participating in political and civic process (DPOs)
5.7 Clive stated that DPOs had not been able to progress scoping of this action yet. DPOs recommend that it be deferred until 2015.
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